
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

                                      JULY 22, 2025 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session at 

9:50 A.M. on July 22, 2025.   All members present along with Clerk 

Sindy Coburn and Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton.    

Krotz stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting 

was posted on the official County website and posted in the Sheridan 

County Journal Star on July 16, 2025.    

Kling made a motion to accept the agenda. Messersmith 

seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  Messersmith 

made a motion to approve the minutes of 7-15-2025.  Kling seconded 

the motion. With a roll call vote all voted aye.  

The board signed claim checks and audited and approved salary 

claims.  Check #25070064 payable to Kory Orr in the amount of $84.00 

was held due to a claim against the individual.    

Interim Road Superintendent Rod Norton and Jack Beguin were 

present to discuss the installation of a new double auto gate on 467th 

Trail.  Landowners are responsible for the installation and maintenance 

of auto gates on the county right of way and the Road Department 

constructs and maintains the approaches.    

Norton reported that the gravel project on 470th Lane will be 

completed this week.  He also presented a proposed design for 

lettering to identify county vehicles.     

Weed Superintendent Melissa Grover reported that Dell 

Technologies has given a government discount for the purchase of 

computers for the Annex Building.   Each tower with be $776 with an 



additional fee of $230 for the software.  Total project to be around 

$5,500.   The board directed them to proceed with the purchase.   

Melissa Grover visited with the board about purchasing tables and 

chairs for the new meeting room at the annex building.  The board 

agreed to the purchase and authorized it to come out of Courthouse 

Building Fund.            

The board visited about the lack of progress on the new 

telephone system that was to be installed by Eakes Office Solutions.  

The board will contact Eakes and have them come to the August 12th 

meeting.   

Public Comment:  The board received the Pledged Security Report 

provided by the Treasurer.     

 

Adjourn:  11:30 A.M. 

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk                  James Krotz, Chairman    

   

   


